
November, 2024 NCCC Governors’ Meeting Recap 

Following is a recap of the NCCC governors’ meeting and the West Region 

meeting, held in St Louis on November 9, 2024.  Complete minutes of those 

meetings can be found on the NCCC website and the West Region, NCCC website 

respectively. 

West Region meeting recap:  three $500.00 scholarship award checks were 

disbursed.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding the scholarship fund, 

awards, and funding.  The newly revised WR operating rules and bylaws reflect 

changes made to the scholarship fund.  The Regional Membership Director (Deb 

Hird) reported that there are 1,492 members in the WR and 16 active clubs.   

A new methodology for performing post event inspections for C-8s will be tested 

at the 2025 convention drag race event. 

The new WR by-lars and operating rules will do away with paper ballots and will 

require electronic voting in all future elections. 

2025 Competition events:  Cornhusker Corvette Club will host a 3-day Memorial 

weekend event, a 3-day, Labor Day event, and numerous 2-day weekend events 

throughout the summer months.  Corvette Club of Iowa will host a 1 0r 2 day 

event in the May/June timeframe and a 2-day event in September. 

WR officers for 2025 will be as follows:  RE, Dennis Luther; RCD, Lauren Killum; 

RMD, Deb Hird; Secretary, Sheila Wyman; and Treasurer, Linda Hommer. 

NCCC Governors’ meeting recap:  President Deb Murphy reported that there will 

be a new Director of Development hired very soon at the National Corvette 

Museum.  Additionally, and new Director of Membership will also be hired at the 

National Corvette Museum.  Finally, it is expected that the new CEO of the 

National Corvette Museum will be named for the National Corvette Museum by 

early 2025. 

NCCC will begin accepting applications for scholarships in January, 2025. 

There will be updated information regarding the 2025 Convention available on 

the NCCC website by Thanksgiving.  It will include registration info, event info, and 

daily schedules.  On February 1, 2025 registration will open.  The basic 

registration fee will be $195.00.  The event room rate will be $156.00 per night.  



NCCC officers elected for 2025 are as follows:  President, Deb Murphy; VP 

Membership, Sandy Arnold; Treasurer, Lind Fairlamb; Parliamentarian, George 

Duncan; and Director of Public Relations, Jeff Bruggerman. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jay Hommer, CCI Governor 

 

 


